Subject: Fall 2025 Enrichment Lottery Form and Registration Timeline

Dear PS 58 Families,

Please find below the link to the Fall 2025 Enrichment Lottery Form. Each family should complete **one form**. Within the form, you will be able to enter preferences for each child individually.

Click Here to Complete the Lottery Form

Deadline: Submit your form by Wednesday, August 13 at 10:00AM EST. (Note: families who do not submit their lottery form by the deadline will need to wait until open enrollment on Thursday, August 21 for enrichment classes.)

Before completing the form, please ensure:

- You have purchased your membership and created a Sawyer account for each child.
 (Note: Forms submitted without a valid membership or complete Sawyer account will not be processed in the lottery.)
- The parent/guardian name and primary email you enter on the form match exactly with your Sawyer account information.

Use the links below to check or update your information:

- Purchase Membership
- Review Sawyer Account

We recommend keeping the <u>Fall 2025 Course Guide</u> open while filling out the form. The classes appear in the same order in both the form and the guide, which may help as you rank your preferences.

While we do our best to assign families to top choices, placement is not guaranteed and depends on demand. Families will receive an email from Sawyer between August 14–21 with class assignments and registration links. Once your lottery assignments are sent, you will have until August 21 to complete payment or decline a class. If you encounter issues while completing the form, email Sawyer at support@hisawyer.com. If you need financial assistance, please click here to fill out the application.

Register Using Lottery Links: Thursday, August 14 - Thursday, August 21

Families will receive an email with **direct links to purchase** any classes assigned through the lottery. These emails will come from Sawyer directly. Be sure to purchase your classes using the links before Thursday, August 21.

Register for Aftercare: Friday, August 15 - Friday, August 22

Aftercare registration opens the day after links are sent. Once you have your enrichment classes, feel free to register for aftercare. Any K–5 student registered by August 22 will be guaranteed a spot in aftercare.

Open Online Registration: Thursday, August 21 – Monday, August 25

Online registration for remaining enrichment and aftercare spots will be open to all families, including those who did not participate in the lottery.

After August 25, any additional registration requests must be made by email. We encourage families to register before the deadline so we can finalize class rosters before the first day of school.

Please review all information carefully. If you have questions, contact us at carrollkids@ps58pta.org.

Sincerely, Your Carroll Kids Team